COMPTON PARISH COUNCIL

Parish Clerk: Maryon Lordan  48 Minster Road  Godalming  GU7 1SR
01483 421811  email: mlordan@f2s.com

MINUTES OF MEETING OF COMPTON PARISH COUNCIL 

HELD IN COMPTON VILLAGE HALL

  ON WEDNESDAY 19 November 2008 - 7.30pm 

Councillors:
M J Foran (Chairman) 

C D Walkinshaw (Vice-Chairman) 


JLC Dobson 



M R Williams 



C Maslin 

In attendance:
Maryon Lordan (Parish Clerk)


Mr John Stimpson - Neighbourhood and Community Safety Officer, 


GBC

Apologies for absence

SCC Cllr Tony Rooth, GBC Cllr Vas Kapsalis, Mr Peter Barnett – Chairman, United  Charities of Compton.
Neighbourhood and Community Safety Officer 


Mr John Stimpson introduced himself as the new Neighbourhood and Community Safety Officer for the Borough of Guildford. He was working on a 12 month pilot scheme which was  twofold: firstly to improve GBC’s knowledge of rural Community Safety issues and secondly to brief us on community safety related events in the rest of the Borough also to provide a link to the Safer Guildford Partnership.  

Speed Restrictions, Down Lane  

Mr John Prior said he had been in touch with SCC who were aware of the Down Lane problem.  However they were not in agreement with speed limit signs nor speed bumps partly because of budgets.  

Speed Restriction Rumble Strips B3000


Residents had complained of  noise; rumble strips were higher than previous ones but Councillors were advised that these would wear down in 2/3 months’ time.  The Chairman said he had spoken to SCC Highways and was advised of two options:



1)
Remove them  
2)
Reduce their height

Both options are expensive to do and Highways would need evidence of the noise. 

Bund on the A3


Councillors were advised of a new bund now on the Shackleford side of the A3.  Referring to the Priorswood side of the A3 there had been no planting as yet on this Bund, as originally promised.  The Clerk was asked to make enquiries. 

Watts Cemetery & Chapel


Cllr Williams produced the Surveyor’s report on Cemetery & Chapel with priority list.  

An Electrical inspection of Cemetery Lodge will be done shortly.  

The architect had written to ask if the Council were would allow Nimbus to use photos of the terracotta  from his work 10 years ago in a new publication(s) they are doing on restoration of the terracotta.  Councillors agreed to this.

United Charities

The Chairman reported that the United Charities of Compton had recently purchased a portable ramp for the Village Hall.  He reported also that Trustees  had been agreed to pay the usual Christmas gift to certain needy Compton residents. 

Village Hall


The Clerk confirmed that Grant Aid 08-09 had been approved towards the estimated cost of £15k improvements to kitchen.   

Freedom of Information Act



Freedom of Information Act 2000 – section 19.  A revised Publication Scheme has to be adopted from 1st January 2009. The aim was to encourage maximum disclosure but also to reduce the burden on local authorities.  

The Council agreed to adopt the suggested format.



Compton Little Theatre

Permission had been sought  to park cars on the village green, subject to the usual conditions, for the production in  of OLIVER! in January.

No objections.  

Dates (all Wednesdays at 7.30pm) of future Council meetings

January 21 2009



March 18 2009

May 13 2009  (Parish Assembly and AGM)





July 15 2009

September 16 2009

November 18 2009

